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Welcome!

Welcome to the second year of the Kirkwood Teachers of Color
Newsletter! | would like to welcome all staff of color as well all
administrators to this space as | have expanded the newsletter to
include not just our teachers of color, but ALL staff of color. One
other change this year is that you will be receiving a quarterly
newsletter instead of monthly. With that said, | realize how busy
everyone is and how your inboxes are inundated with lots of
correspondences.

Last month we celebrated National Hispanic Heritage month,
recognizing the contributions, and achievements of Hispanics in the United States. Following this
amazing month, on October 9, we honored Indigenous peoples in the United States to
commemorate their histories and culture. By celebrating Indigenous Peoples' Day, we collectively
denounce Columbus's crimes as crimes against humanity,’

Additionally, on November 26, we will observe National Native American Heritage Day to honor
American Indians and their rich culture, accomplishments and contributions. Without a doubt, the
importance of these cultural celebrations as well as many others still yet to celebrate, fosters
respect and appreciation for all cultures. With this in mind, we acknowledge our differences and
common interests that help us bond and educate us. Differing from, the previous notion of the
meaning of the phrase “melting pot”, or “assimilation” that does not allow for individual cultural
traditions and forces an oppressive structure to continue to exist.

Based on the recent U.S. Census results, “in 2045, non-Hispanic white people will fall below half as
a share of the overall U.S. population. ("U.S. population ) If this assertion is true, it is extremely
important for educators to practice culturally relevant pedagogy. This can provide a stronger
understanding and appreciation of ethnicity and race as well as empower our students to become
thoughtful and empathetic changemakers. | hope you all enjoy this first quarter edition of the KTOC
newsletter and wish you all an amazing autumn season!

-Roberta McWoods KTOC Master Mentor





























